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Retiring Newport City Recorder Peggy Hawker 
Receives Herman Kehrli Award 
 
BEND, Ore. – The prestigious Herman Kehrli Award was presented Thursday evening to 
retiring Newport City Recorder Peggy Hawker during the League of Oregon Cities’ 97th 
Annual Conference, held at the Riverhouse on the Deschutes.  The award is given to a 
city employee who has made exceptional contributions to city government in Oregon, 
producing lasting benefits for their community.   This year, the Kehrli Award was 
presented to co-recipients, with recently retired Rogue River City Administrator Mark 
Reagles also being recognized.   
 
Hawker has served the city of Newport for the past 22 years.  She’s been a municipal 
clerk for more than 30 years, first in Colorado, and then in Oregon.  Her council members 
rave about: Hawker’s guidance on council procedures; her expertise in government 
ethics; and her invaluable assistance with the city’s beautification and arts activities.   
 
A longtime leader for the Oregon Association of Municipal Recorders, Hawker has served 
as the organization’s president, an instructor, and chair of its education committee.  She 
continually provides mentorship to new recorders, and in 2012, was recognized as 
Oregon’s Recorder of the Year.  In 2018, the International Institute of Municipal Clerks 
honored Peggy with the prestigious Quill Award, recognizing clerks who have made 
significant and exemplary contributions to their communities, their state, and the Institute. 
 
 
About the Herman Kehrli Award 
From 1933 to 1966, Herman Kehrli served as executive secretary of the League of Oregon 
Cities and director of the University of Oregon’s former Bureau of Governmental Research 
and Service. A joint effort between the LOC and the Bureau established standards of 
excellence for local government officials through an agenda that included research, 
consultation, and training in city government affairs.  Today, the quality of city government 
statewide is due in large part to the success of this joint effort. 
 
About the League of Oregon Cities 
Founded in 1925, the LOC is a voluntary association representing all 241 of Oregon’s 
incorporated cities.  The League helps city governments serve their citizens by providing 
legislative services, policy setting, intergovernmental relations, conferences and training, 
technical assistance, and publications. 
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